VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

October 17, 2008

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on October 17, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Samuel Seely

Kim Smith
EMPLOYEES:
Janet Verna
VISITORS:

None
ABSENT:
Terri Racher

Turner Wilson 
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance 

FIRST ON THE AGENDA
Public Discussion Regarding the Wastewater Treatment System

The Mayor welcomed the residents in attendance.

The Mayor described the current project scope of work.

The Mayor informed the visitors on the loan from NMFA that would finance additional connections for Corona Main and the east side of Franklin Street.

The Mayor announced the contractor would be putting base course on Corona Main to correct the mud situation that had resulted from the recent precipitation.
The Mayor discussed the “Quit Claim Deed” to be used for each home owner so the Village would temporarily own the property so government funding could be spent on private property to connect the residences to the Wastewater Treatment System.  After the connections were completed the “Quit Claim Deed” would be reversed.
Sheila Gray asked what the chances were for the project to be changed again.  She stated the Village employees did not know what was going on and she had been misinformed.  She stated she had been informed by the Village employees that construction would start at their end of Corona Main.
The Mayor explained that the Village had to rebid the project in order to lower the contract amount.     The project had to be redesigned with the most economical scope of work, and the north end of Corona Main would not be connected in the first phase due to the available funding.

The Clerk stated she was the Village employee that had misinformed Mrs. Gray on the project scope of work.  She stated she had not been updated on the project scope of work when it was bid out the second time.   The Clerk stated she did not inform Mrs. Gray of the changes since she did not know about the changes herself.
The Mayor explained to Mrs. Gray that the loan the Village was applying for would enable the north end of Corona Main to be connected to the treatment system.
The Mayor also explained to Mrs. Gray it did not matter what end of Corona Main was constructed first because until the entire treatment system was completed no one would be connected.

Mrs. Gray asked for update on the Hwy 54 Project.
Discussion followed regarding the Hwy 54 Project.
Gayle May asked what it would cost the home owner to connect to the Wastewater Treatment System.
The Mayor stated there would be no cost to the home owner and reviewed the earlier discussion regarding the “Quit Claim Deed” giving the Village access to enter properties to connect the structures to the Wastewater Treatment System.
Councilor Bradford asked the Mayor to update the visitors on the brown water problem.

The Mayor discussed the water improvements that had been completed in the past few years.

The Mayor stated Smith Engineering had been hired to analyze the Village’s brown water problem.  Water samples had been taken, and it was found the brown water was due to an iron solid problem found only in Well #8.  The Mayor described how a filtration system had been found to clear the water system of the “suspended iron solids”.    The Mayor reported the appropriate equipment had already been purchased and would be installed in the near future.  
Councilor Bradford gave an update on the activities regarding Lincoln County Solid Waste.

The Mayor asked if there were any additional questions regarding the Wastewater Treatment System.

The Mayor invited the visitors to call him any time if they have any questions.  He stated he was really trying to make sure that residents would not be inconvenienced during the construction of the Wastewater Treatment System.

Sheila Gray complemented everyone on their efforts to improve the Village.  She expressed her pleasure with the Cone Construction employees that were staying at her motel.
Councilor Bradford noted the Library would have their grand opening on October 23, 2008, and Presbyterian Health Care services would be celebrating their 100 Year Anniversary in New Mexico on October 22, 2008 at the Corona Health Clinic.

The Mayor noted that Senator Adair was the “Guest of Honor”.  The Mayor stated he was very appreciative of everything Rod Adair had done for the Village.
The Mayor thanked the community for attending the discussion on the Wastewater Treatment System, and invited them to stay for the rest of the meeting.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

Councilor Seely asked what had been paid to SNMEDD.

The Mayor stated the amount was a partial payment for the CDBG Administrative Fee.

The Clerk stated the total payment would be $7,500.

Councilor Seely asked why the cost for the mainline transportation, natural gas usage was such a small amount and questioned the amount paid to the state for sales tax.
The Mayor stated that due to the small amount of gas being used, the meter increments at the main valve did not register much usage, and resulted in a very small invoice from El Paso (transportation) and British Petroleum (natural gas product).  The tax payment was for the 5% sales tax charged by the Village to account holders for the monthly connection fees.
The Mayor asked if there were any other questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes 

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Seely moved to approve the Minutes for September 23, 2008 and October 1, 2008 with corrections.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

The Mayor noted a correction on the Minutes for September 23, 2008 on page 2.  He stated the Minutes were probably correct, but stated often in error he referred to HWY 247 as Hwy 42.  He requested the Minutes be changed from HWY 42 to HWY 247.

Councilor Seely noted a correction to the Minutes for September 23, 2008 on page 2 regarding the incorrect spelling of Huey ”Line” needed to be corrected to Huey “Lane”.
Councilor Seely also noted a correction on October 1, 2008 page 1 regarding the incorrect usage of “preformed” needed to be corrected to “performed”.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Bradford: For

Councilor Seely: For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Resolution #08-16 regarding Records Retention
The Mayor stated the Deputy Clerk had attended a records retention seminar.  
A Resolution needed to be passed before the Clerk and Deputy Clerk could move forward with exercising a Records Retention Program.
Councilor Seely moved to approve Resolution #08-16 regarding Records Retention.
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Smith:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Banner for Corona Public Schools

The Mayor stated he had received a proposal from Vickie Montell asking the Village to participate in the banner program at the school gym.

Council Bradford mentioned there was a problem with the flags in the school gym.

Discussion followed regarding a banner for the school gym.
The Council decided they did not have enough information to base a decision.

Councilor Seely moved to postpone the agenda item until more information was known.

Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Smith:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items for the Mayor

Wastewater Treatment System: 

 The Mayor stated he had met with Cone Construction regarding a problem with the equipment for the Wastewater Lab.  
The Mayor stated the construction of the building that would house the equipment had been removed from the 2nd bid opening to reduce the total project cost.  The engineer had originally told the Village that the equipment could be installed in the open on the pad until funding was available to construct the building.
The Mayor stated the electrician had noted to Cone the equipment was not water proof.    

The Mayor stated it would now be necessary to construct the building in order to protect the equipment from the weather. 
The Mayor stated the drip system may also have a problem.  The subcontractor had expressed concern with the drip system and felt it may not function properly during the winter months due to the depth at which it was designed.  The subcontractor had suggested a 2nd drip system be installed at a lower depth and be used in the winter months while the original system be used in the summer months. 

The Mayor expressed his concern of not having the funding to solve either problem.
The Mayor stated he would continue to work on solutions for both problems.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment 

Councilor Bradford moved to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely:  For

Councilor Smith: For

Councilor Bradford:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed
Approved
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